
 

EUMS Site Based Management Team minutes 9/11/13 
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What Who Length 
Approve June minutes 

- Minutes read and approved 
Hoover 5 min 

Introductions of members and selection of chair 

- Attendees went around the room and introduced themselves. 

- Danielle Hill was elected as the sited based committee chair. 

Hoover 5 min 

Review of SIP changes 

Dr. Hoover has made some changes to the SIP. Once test scores are in, the 

school goals need to be revised. Advanced Ed accreditation has sent some 

data that has led Dr. Hoover to set new goals. 

-Advanced Ed didn’t see an organized system to run PLCs. PLCs now 

meet formally and informally to constantly collaborate. The goal is to use 

data to make instructional decisions based on students’ needs. 

-Another change involves county school goal. It states that we need to 

have minutes and data available for parents and central office revision.  

- SIP changes approved. 

Hoover 5 min 

Plan for possible additional position  

There is a teacher position available for the school.  

- Possible allocations for this new position could be adding one more 

teacher to a grade level that is large, like 7
th

 grade.  

- Another possibility is getting Mrs. Nelson back to East Union. She 

would help with translations and communications with parents. 

- The third choice is for a full time tutor that would tutor students in the 

school throughout the year. 

All attendees need to bring these allocation possibilities to their grade 

level so we can all have feedback and decide what the school is going to 

do with that available position. 

Hoover 10 min 

Dress code request 

Parents have approached Ms. Hyatt wondering if there could be some 

flexibility with dress code pants. Is it possible to give the option of navy 

pants? The question came about because there are many girls who have 

accidents with their pants. Dr. Hoover explained that this has been 

addressed at other schools with the same dress code as EU. A teacher 

explained that, if a girl has an accident during school, she’s going to have to 

change pants whether the student is wearing khaki or navy pants. So there 

really is no point in allowing navy pants at school. There is the possibility 

of changing the color of pants to any tone of brown. This would have to be 

taken to the PRIDE committee for consideration. This will be an item to 

discuss in the next site based meeting. 

 

Parent 10 min 



Approval of draft budget 

- The funding that used to go to summer school was given to school to use 

to remediate struggling students during the school year.  

- Special projects are money based on the student population that is below 

grade level. It will be used for programs and activities that help students 

academically. 

-State funds are allocated for buying items for the school. 

- County funds have more flexibility and can be used for tutoring etc. 

- Dr. Hoover presented the budget allocated for each school department. All 

departments had cuts. 

- Dr. Hoover is considering offering tutoring during the school day instead 

of at the end of the day. Students are tired at the end of the day and 

attendance has been dropping over the past two years. Tutoring in the 

afternoons is not helping students as much as it is intended to do. One idea 

may be hiring part time tutors to work during the school day with students. 

- Copier budget might seem large but this is something we need to have to 

function as a school. The money allocated is right. 

-Staff development has received minor cuts. School won’t be able to afford 

everything to accommodate teachers that are out attending professional 

development. Some money from the staff development pot is going to be 

put aside for the summer science camp. 

- There are some reserves that the school has collected with pictures, dances 

and other events the school has. 

- The school is keeping the program RTI is using to track student’s 

progress.  

This is the budget so far. It all depends on final budget allocations that have 

not been finalized yet. 

Current budget allocations approved. 

Hoover 10 min 

School rule on chewing gum 

-Dr. Hoover has surveyed the staff about a no gum school-wide rule. This 

will be an item to discuss in the next site based meeting. 

Hoover 10 min 

BETA Club request 

There is the need for BETA club members to have funding to attend a 

competition on February. To avoid charging students more money, the 

BETA club is asking for two dress-down Fridays that sponsor BETA club. 

Request approved. 

Horne 5 min 

 

Next Meeting October 9, 2013 

 

 

 

 

 


